










INTRODUCTION 

This document contains the revised recommendations of the Miami-Dade County Department of 
Planning and Zoning (DP&Z) on the eleven pending October 2004-cycle applications requesting 
amendments to the Miami-Dade County Comprehensive Development Master Plan (CDMP). 
These recommendations reflect the information addressing these applications contained in the 
Department's Initial Recommendations report (March 30, 2005), with Modifications (April 12, 
2005) and with Errata (April 20, 2005); in the Objections Recommendations and Comments 
(ORC) report issued by the Florida Department of Community Affairs (DCA); and on comments 
and information received and formulated since the issuance of the printing of the Initial 
Recommendations. 

Background on the CDMP 

The CDMP was originally adopted by the County Commission in 1975 as the official guide for 
managing growth and development in Metropolitan Dade County. Major updates to the plan 
were adopted in 1979, 1983, 1988 and 1996. This October 2004-05 cycle concludes another 
major update. 

Section 2-116.1 of the Miami-Dade County Code establishes the exclusive procedures for the 
Plan to be re-evaluated and amended periodically. Amendments to the Plan may be need to 
correct an error, to reflect changing circumstances in the community, or to enable the Plan to 
better fillfill its intent, goals and policies. The Plan review and amendment process provides for 
the periodic filing of applications requesting amendments, staff analysis of the applications and 
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public participation in the process. For this amendment cycle, the application filing period 
extended from October 1-3 1,2004. 

Application Review Process and Schedule of Activities 

The October 2004 cycle of Evaluation and Appraisal Report (EAR) based amendments has 
completed a series of public hearings to comply with requirements of Section 2-1 16.1, Code of 
Miami-Dade County, and with State law. Table 1 on page iv lists the principal activities which 
will occur throughout this process and presents the time frames for those activities in accordance 
with the State requirements and County Code. 

The CDMP amendment process involves two phases. The first phase occurs between the time 
applications are filed and the time the Board of County Commissioners (BCC) conducts its first 
hearing and takes action to transmit applications to the Florida Department of Community affairs 
(DCA) and associated state agencies for possible review and comment. During this first phase, 
local Community Councils conduct public hearings and isspe recommendations on applications 
that directly affect their areas, the Planning Advisory Board (PAB), acting as the County's LPA, 
also holds a public hearing and issues recommendations on all the applications, and these 
recommendations fiom both boards are sent to the BCC for their perusal. The PAB held a public 
hearing on April 20, 2005, and the BCC held a public hearing on May 23, 2005 to consider 
transmittal of the all requested amendments to DCA. The second phase of the amendment 








































































































































